
19-002 QA PRODUCT RECALL – SELECT CANNED DOG FOOD FROM 
HILLS PET NUTRITION DUE TO EXCESSIVE LEVELS OF VITAMIN D 
Date:  01 FEB 2019                                                                                     Recall: # 19-002 

Scope: WORLDWIDE RETAIL FACILITIES 

Hills Pet Nutrition is voluntarily recalling select canned dog food due to excessive levels of vitamin D. 

Hazard: Vitamin D, when consumed at very high levels, can lead to serious health issues in dogs including renal 
dysfunction. Pet parents with dogs who have consumed any of the products listed and are exhibiting any of these 
signs should contact their veterinarian. In most cases, complete recovery is expected after discontinuation. 

Incidents/Injuries: Hill’s Pet Nutrition learned of the potential for elevated vitamin D levels in some of our canned 
dog foods after receiving a complaint in the United States about a dog exhibiting signs of elevated vitamin D levels.   

Description: This recall is limited exclusively to the products and date codes listed below. The Exchange only sold 
the items noted with the astrik (*). 





 

The Exchange only sold the items noted with the astrik (*). 

Remedy: Pet parents who purchased the product with the specific lot/date codes listed should discontinue feeding 
and dispose of those products immediately or return unopened product to your retailer for a refund. 

Consumer Contact: For more information, please contact Hill’s at 1-800-445-5777 Monday-Friday during the hours 
of 9am-5pm (CST) or at contactus@hillspet.com.  Information can also be found at www.hillspet.com/productlist. 

Sold at: Worldwide Exchange facilities and other retailers. 

Manufacturer(s): Hill’s Pet Nutrition 


